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HAWKS ANNUAL REPORT 2019 

 

 
 
The Hawks Cub pack have had a fantastic year full of fun and adventure with lots 
of very welcome support from our Leaders, Young Leaders parents and Cubs.   
 

We’ve had an exciting programme over the year which has included three 
Camps; a sleepover battling the Spanish Armada on the Golden Hinde in 
London, a Pillows & Pilots sleepover at the RAF Museum in Hendon and finally 
our Summer Camp with the Kestrels at Runways End where we enjoyed caving, 
abseiling, canoeing, lots of Scouting activities and a great hike in the surrounding 
woodland.  
 

We’ve also had a packed weekly programme over the year, with trips to; 
the Apple Store in Reading with the Pack travelling by train;  Snotubing; a Blue 
Plaque Trail hike in Wokingham; Go Ape; the Berkshire Scouts Dragon Boat 
Regatta, Kayaking at the Wokingham Waterside Centre, Orienteering at South 
Hill Park and many hikes exploring Woosehill.  We are proud that our programme 
this year has been lots of fun, incident free and has resulted in seven of our Cubs 
admirably achieving their Chief Scout’s Silver award. 
 
Our training has gone well, with me gaining his Camp Permit and the other 
leaders all progressing well towards Wood Badges and Camp Permit 
qualifications and completing first aid courses.  
 
I’d like to thank the help we have received from our parents and our superb 
Hawks Leaders for their enthusiasm and commitment to Scouting; Nicky Hopkins 
(Balloo); Paul McShane (Shere Khan); Michelle Smith (Kaa); Steve Kelly 
(Bagheera) and the best Young Leaders in Scouting - Adam, Ollie and Will.   
 

We look forward to seeing you in September!  
 
Steve Gray, Akela CSL 

 


